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Dear Attorney, 

Changes to the Victims Compensation Scheme 
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Kingsford Legal Centre welcomes the NSW Government's commitment to making changes 
to the Victims Compensation Scheme so that victims who lodged under the former scheme 
can be reassessed under that scheme's provisions. We 



current and new clients within existing resources. We are unsure how we will meet 
this legal need. 

• No time limit for applicants to reapply: It may take applicants some time to seek 
assistance to reopen cases, particularly for those that have experienced severe 
trauma. Further, it is likely that Victims Services may face difficulties in contacting 
more vulnerable applicants in a short period of time. If a time limit is imposed, it 
should be a minimum of 5 years, in line with the current scheme where applications 
for financial assistance can be kept open for 5 years. 

• Adequate notice for applicants: Affected applicants should be notified directly of the 
changes to the scheme and the opportunity for them to have their case reassessed 
with the possibility of additional compensation. 

• Withdrawn applications: Applicants who withdrew their applications following the 
changes to the scheme should also be eligible to have their applications assessed. 
Some applicants may not have gone through with their applications following the 
changes when the amount of compensation they could expect to receive was 
drastically reduced. 

Ongoing concerns about the current scheme 

We continue to have concerns about the current scheme. In particular, the documentary 
evidence requirements can be a significant barrier to victims of domestic violence, child 
sexual abuse and sexual assault accessing the scheme. Applications for a recognition 
payment must be supported by a police or government report and a medical, dental or 
counselling report that verifies that the applicant has been injured as a result of the act of 
violence. The low reporting rates of domestic violence, child sexual abuse and sexual 
assault is wel l documented. Where crimes are reported, it can often be to non-government 
organisations rather than police or government agencies. This is particularly the case for 
Aborig inal and Torres Strait Islander communities and culturally and linguistically diverse 
communities, where there can be a fear of reporting to police or government. 

We urge you to consider as a matter of urgency amending the documentary 


